
 

 

Uniform Policy 
Rationale 

At Kaurna Plains School R - 12 we believe that the wearing of school uniform and school colours: 

• promotes our whole school identity, unity and pride in personal appearance 

• enhances our public image 

• reduces peer pressure 

• promotes opportunity for equal participation 

• encourages appropriate clothing for school activities 

• is economically viable 

• encourages responsible behaviour 

• wearing school uniforms/ colours put students in the mindset to start the school day 

 

SCHOOL COLOURS: Red, yellow and black only 

Tops School top preferred. OR Red, yellow or black tee shirt, polo shirt, windcheater, 

jumper, skivvies, jacket or cardigan (with or without school logo). 

Aboriginal art/designs in school colours and/or Department for Education approved 

programs are accepted. No branding/logos or musicians. 

Bottoms Black bottoms. No rips or bike shorts. All bottoms must be no shorter than mid-thigh 

length. 

Dress Summer dress in Terms 1 and 4. 

Yr 6 and Yr 12 

Students 

Commemorative tops to be discussed for Year 6 and Year 12 students each year. 

Footwear Suitable sturdy footwear. Sneakers, preferably lace up shoes that support, cover 

and protect the foot. Sneakers must be worn on PE and excursion days. 

Crocs/Slippers/slides are not school safe.* 

Hats School hats are compulsory in Term 1 and Term 4 for Primary students. 

School Beanies can be worn outside during winter. 

 

• Students will be celebrated for wearing their uniform. Non-compliance will be discussed with 

parents. 

• School will support any challenges when accessing uniform. 

• Full school uniform MUST be worn of any excursions / off-site activities. 

 

Casual Days 

On casual dress days students are able to wear non-uniform clothing. Clothing and shoes worn on 

these days must be appropriate for school, learning and play. Clothes that do not cover shoulders and 

very short skirts or shorts must not be worn. Clothing with offensive slogans or images is not appropriate 

for school wear. *Crocs, slippers and slides can be worn. 
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